Weekly Newsletter

Monday 23rd June



Together we build understanding

Welcome to this week's newsletter! It's been a brilliant and activity-filled few days across the school. Year 3 had a fantastic time creating a Roman village and bows and arrows during their Forest Schools session, whilst Year 5 showed great enthusiasm and teamwork in their Bright Leader session with Laura. Another group of Year 5 took to the airwayes, recording

an exciting new podcast—the link for the pod cast is via the QR code. Year 6 had a thought-provoking visit from a magistrate, sparking insightful discussions about justice and responsibility. Our SCARF workshops also took place in classrooms, supporting students' personal development and wellbeing. We loved watching Reception's class assembly this week; our youngest children were so confident in their performance.



Party in the Playground

We'd also like to extend a heartfelt **thank you to all our** wonderful parents and carers for your incredible support during our *Party in the Playground* event. It was a truly joyful occasion filled with community spirit, and fun for everyone. Thanks to your generosity and enthusiasm, we're thrilled to share that we raised an amazing £2,300! This means that we have reached our total for the playground. Great news, thank you so much for your support.



Our certificate winners this week are:

YR - Tommy, Kilian

Y1 - Robin, Thea

Y2 - Ollie, Brandon

Y3 - Aisha, Ruby

Y4 - Alistair, Sophie

Y5 - Indiya, Ellis

Y6 - Nicole, Feyikemi

LINC - Charlie



Raffle Tickets

The draw for the raffle will take place in the last week of term. Please return any raffle tickets sold with names and class or phone numbers and the cash in the envelope provided.

There are amazing prizes up for grabs. Thank you so much to everyone that has supported us to find prizes or donated prizes for our raffle!

Thank you!

Diary Dates

Wednesday 25th June Monday 7th July Thursday 10th July Friday 11th July Tuesday 15th July Wednesday 16th July Thursday 17th July Friday 18th July Year 2 Trip to Martin Mere
Year 1 Victorian Day
Year 6—Evacuee visit
Year 5 Trip to Ski Rossendale
Year 6 Leavers Show 6pm
School's 60th birthday celebration day
Year 6 Trip to Tree Top Nets
School Closes for Summer Break
2.15pm—no after school club on this day

Forest Schools Sessions

Please ensure children come to school in their forest schools clothes and trainers. They need a pair of wellies, old trainers or walking boots in a named bag to change into. Children will need appropriate clothing such as a waterproof coat or a sun hat depending on the weather.

Please note change of dates! YR: Wednesday 25th June

Linc: Wednesday 2nd July Y6 and YR buddies: Wednesday 9th July



Sports Round-Up

It's been an action-packed week of sport for our children! On Tuesday, our football team delivered a fantastic performance, securing a 4-0 victory against St Michaels. Wednesday saw our rounders team competing with great spirit, finishing 4th out of 6 schools. On Friday, our cricket



team showcased excellent teamwork and determination to win their group and earn a place in the Bury Schools Cricket Finals. The week concluded with a brilliant Saturday morning at the Bury Schools Athletics Competition, where 17 of our pupils from Years 3 to 6 represented the school with pride. Their efforts earned us an impressive 3rd place overall out of 15 schools, with many children taking home individual medals. Well done to all involved!









Out of School Club places for September

If anyone wants to change hours, request or cancel places, please let us know by **Friday 27th June** at the latest.

Please note we are over subscribed so can not guarantee any extra hours. All current places will roll over into September so we do not need an email if you are keeping the same pattern.

Thank you.